
Social Action Ministry Committee Meeting Minutes  
2-12-20, 7:00 pm  
Madison Campus  
  
Members present – Carol Ringeisen, Becky Baumbach, Kimberly King, Susi Petta, Luke 
Lucas, Diane Mueller, Beth Ringgenberg,  
  
1. Devotion led by Susi Petta 
  
2. Care Net Proposal Draft 
   
The Committee reviewed the draft recommendation that is going to the Board. The 
recommendation, which follows, was written to allow flexibility.   
 
Good Shepherd will allow the CareNet Mobile First Care Clinic to operate from the 
parking lot of our Madison campus, one day per week, for a six-month trial period.  This 
recommendation is being made with the follow stipulations being communicated to 
CareNet: 
 

• The agreement may be terminated at any time during the trial period if it is 
deemed in the best interest of Good Shepherd. 

• CareNet will work to collaborate with the Meadowood Health Partnership in ways 
that benefit the Meadowood community. 

• A review and future recommendation will be accomplished by the social action 
Ministry at the end of the trial period which will begin, if approved, on the first day 
they operate from our lot. 

  
Sheray Wallace of the Meadowood Health Partnership and CareNet will be meeting in 
the next few weeks to determine how they can collaborate to serve the neighborhood.  
Sheray will communicate the outcome of the meeting(s).   
 
The committee discussed the draft recommendation and approved the language. 
 
3. Upcoming Events  
 

• February 12 – event was today.  Cancer Awareness  
• March 18 – Community Meal 
• April 15 – Blood pressure screening at library 

 
 
  



4. Neighborhood Updates 
• Coach Asad got a sizeable grant to help youth but there is no specific 

programming around it 
• Pastor Joe and Coach Asad are working on various housing initiatives 

 
 
5. Prison Prayer Books Request 
 
Carol shared information about the jail ministry and prison prayer book requests.  It was 
determined that we could have a fundraising event for these books. 
 
6. Future Projects 
 
Possible projects that we may wish to pursue in the future were discussed. They 
included 
 

• Immigration 
• LBGTQ 
• Black history 
• Health Care – including what we can do to support the Meadowood Health 

Partnership. 
 
7. Announcements 
 

• Those who attended the Percy Brown presentation thought it was very good. 
• The Badger Prairie Needs Network is in need of more volunteers. 

  
8. Next meeting, March 11, 6:30pm Madison campus.  
  
  
Respectfully submitted by, 
Beth Ringgenberg 
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